From:
 Mary Bonar

 To:
 M&CP - Licensing

Cc:

Subject: Daisy Green Foods-application for amendment to licence LN 200507956

Date: 27 June 2020 16:22:21

## Dear Sirs

I am a resident of the Barbican Estate and chair the Wallside House Group. Wallside is situated across Wood Street from 2 London Wall Place where the licensed premises are situated and at high level on the Wallside walkway which adjoins the high walk from London Wall Place.

Regrettably Daisy Green has failed to consult the residents in relation to this variation application. Daisy Green's application for an off sales licence 7 days a week was rejected when the original licence was granted in the summer of 2019 on the basis that the licensing principle concerning public nuisance would be infringed if off sales were permitted. The licensing committee recognised that the premises are situated in the grounds of London Wall Place, very close to the Barbican residential estate and particularly that they are proximate to the residential building Roman House. Last year the committee not only refused an off sales licence but also restricted the sale and consumption of alcohol in the external area of the premises to 21.00 and 21.30.

Since then the Corporation of London has completed its works in the area immediately next to the Daisy Green premises installing in addition to planting a considerable amount of public seating making it more convenient now for people to gather and consume alcohol in that area.

Allowing off sales would increase the likelihood that more people will consume alcohol and cause disturbance in areas adjoining the external area of the licensed premises where they would not be subject to the licensee's control and are likely to be closer to the residential areas. There would be nothing to prevent people who have purchased off licence from drinking in London Wall Place and/or the other nearby open spaces including the private Monkwell Square in which Wallside is situated and other parts of the Barbican Residential Estate.

At a minimum we would request any sale of alcohol to be restricted to closed containers and that it should not be permitted on Sundays.

Regards

Mary Bonar <u>Chairman Wallside Ho</u>use Group